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NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
TELECONFERENCE 

December 22, 2020, 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
Deputy Clerk Gianaris read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act has been satisfied. The Notice of the teleconference for the meeting was emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted at township bulletin board, and filed with the Township Clerk on December 14 2020. (COVID -19) 
ROLL CALL – Those present  for the teleconference were, Committeeman Rick Koshak, , Committeeman Patrick Murphy, Committeeman Nicholas Pawlyzyn, Mayor Paul Peterla also Clerk Donna Mull, Deputy Clerk Adel Gianaris.  Also present were police Sgt. Tuliano
Absent: Committeeman Dennis Roohr 
RESOLUTIONS
Mayor Peterla read the resolution by title.
a. Resolution 2020-78:  Budget Transfers
Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to approve Resolution 2020-78, seconded by Committeeman Koshak. 
Mayor Peterla asked if the Committee had any comments for discussion.  Having none the Deputy Clerk did Roll Call vote: Aye-Roohr, Koshak, Pawlyzyn, Murphy and Peterla.  Approved unanimously.
          

APPROVING PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS (Bill List)

Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to approve the bill list, seconded by Committeeman Koshak.

Mayor Peterla asked if the committee had any comments.  Having non the Mayor asked for the Deputy Clerk to do a 

Roll Call Vote: Aye, Pawlyzyn, Murphy, Koshak, Peterla.  Nay: None 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to open to the public, seconded by Committeeman Koshak.  Voice Vote Approved unanimously.
Willow Oak resident, Diane Johnson asked when the Township Engineers would come to her property to property to evaluate the easement flooding.  Mayor Roohr said he would follow up with the engineer.
Having no further comments the Mayor asked for a voice vote to close public session.  Aye, Pawlyzyn, Murphy, Koshak, 

Peterla.  Nay: None 

COMMITTEE COMMENTS:  
Committeemen Pawlyzyn gave a shout out to everyone and they enjoyed their new garbage can.  Happy Holiday and  New Year. 
Committeemen Koshak wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy Hanukah

Committeeman Murphy said he dittoed what has been said.  Merry Christmas and Happy Healthy New Year.

Mayor Peterla Thanked Adel, Theresa and husband Bob, Nick for the wonderful job decorating the park.  Kids so thrilled to pick out gifts/treats in front of fire truck where pictures were taken of Santa on top of fire truck with children (socially distanced) below. Santa rode thru town on the fire truck the police following with the Grinch riding along.  Thank you to the Police and Fire Departments for all they do.  The Drop Box has arrived and will be installed soon.  The new garbage cans created quite a stir, in a good way.   Thank you to the Committee.  We could not have done anything without their help and support.  Thank all who have phoned in and have a Merry Christmas and Safe Holiday
ADJOURNMENT 

Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to adjourn, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.  The motion carried on unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________

Adel Gianaris, Township Deputy Clerk
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